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We acknowledge the following donations: 

*to the Cemetery Fund in loving memory of: 

**my dad, Albert G. Benson from daughter Ruby & husband Valeri 

** parents Capt. William & Susan Moss from Sheilah, Jim and David Beckett 

**father Daniel B. Hann from Nellie & Glenn Hann 

**a dear husband and dad, Roy Tiller from Marjorie, Gary, Jeff and families 

**Hubert Stokes, Chesley Howse, Carl Babstock, John Ford from Jean and family 

**Rev. Wallace Baker from loving wife Muriel and  son John 

**father Capt. Walter Blackwood from Lorna 

**Cecil G. Cole from Muriel and family 

**Murley from Shirley and family 

*to the Roof Fund in loving memory of a dear husband and father, Neil Anthony 

from Pauline and Conrad  

*to the General Fund in loving memory of Hedley Winsor and Wilfred Bown from 

Peter & Betty and in loving memory of our fathers, Lewis Babstock and Hedley 

Gill from Charlie & Linda Babstock 

*to AOTS in loving memory of wonderful fathers, Ron Abbott and Patrick 

McDonald from Terry, Debbie, Dylan and Jason Abbott 

*to the Sound System in loving memory of: 

** husband Arthur Downey, father Donald Andrews and father-in-law Nathan 

Downey from Shirley 

**husband Bas Jamieson from Lorna 

**Lewis Bursey and Chesley Granter from Doug and Joan Bursey 

**parents Samuel & Ethel Jenkins and brother Cecil  Jenkins from Dorothy 

*to the Bethany Danielle Pike Memorial Camp Fund in loving memory of 

Bethany from Fred & Pam Earle and Stephen, Susan and Rebecca Pike, and in 

loving memory of Ruth Rossiter from Donald & Mabel Murphy, Terry & Ivy 

Handrigan, Bob & Barbara Pike, Margaret French, Sharon & Ed Richardson, Linda 

King & Paul Murphy, Ray Rossiter, Joanne Collins, Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Rumbolt, 

Greg & Noeleen Rumbolt, Darrell & Susan Ford, NL Association of Realtors 

*Project Grace from Phil Saunders, Louise Dickens, William Smith, Robert 

Langdon, Shirley Bursey, Audrey Burry, Eastern Wind Ensemble 

*the GO Project in honour of Rebecca Pike’s convocation from MUN from Wayne 

& Marjorie Green 

 

"I don't know what to say" grief workshop will take place tomorrow, Monday, 

June 16th at 7pm 

 

Summer Solstice:  Join Susan on the West lawn of the church, on Saturday, June 

21st at 8 am to celebrate the Summer Solstice and Aboriginal Day.  

 

 

 

Printed Sunday bulletins:  If you would like to dedicate a pre-printed Sunday 

bulletin in memory or celebration of a loved one, please drop by the office in the 

next while to pick one that pleases you. The cost is $50.  Orders will be sent on 

June 24th. 

 

2014 Memorial  Services: 

Mount Pleasant Cemetery, Hamilton Avenue Extension: Monday July 7th at 7pm. 

General Protestant Cemetery, Topsail Road: Monday, July 21st at 7pm. 

In the event of inclement weather, the services will move ahead to 7pm the next 

day. 

 

Sunday School - Get Involved! We are developing new programs for the fall and 

need leadership for the various activities. If you are interested in joining our 

team, please contact Susan or Rebecca.  

 

Flower beds:  We are looking for volunteers to take on the care and maintenance 

of one or more of our flower beds this summer.  Flowers will be provided!  Please 

let SuAn know if you are interested (722-1881 or info@stjamesuc.org)  

 

Plans are underway to re-establish our Church Band in September. Members of 

our congregation interested in participating are invited to pass on their contact 

and instrument information to the office 722 1881 or info@stjamesuc.org    

 

Bicentenary Celebrations Committee Celebrating our Methodist and United 

Church of Canada Roots and Faith in the Northeast Avalon 1815 – 2015 

Update.  Please visit our website www.stjamesuc.org for an update of our 

research on family names of founding members.   Look for "Bicentenary 

Celebrations Committee" in the upper left corner of the front page. Are you 

related to these families? 

 

Seniors Safety Fair on Monday, June 16, 2-4pm at the RCMP Headquarters, 100 

White Hills Road, St. John's. This is a free event and open to all. Parking 

is available. For more information call the Seniors Resource Centre NL at 737-

2333  

 

Official launch of Grace Sparkes: Blazing a Trail to Independence by Marie-Beth 

Wright on Wednesday, June 18, 7-9pm at the Johnson GEO Centre, 175 Signal Hill 

Road, St. John’s. The author will read from her work at the beginning of the event 

and then sign copies, which can be purchased. There will be light refreshments 

and a cash bar. For more information, please contact Flanker Press at 739-4477, 

ext. 24 or visit www.flankerpress.com 
 


